Lenzi, Chelsea

From: sbcob
Subject: FW: Otrcutt Homeless Shelter

From: Anthony Wells [mailto:aewells2003@yahoo.com]
Sent: Monday, June 06, 2016 10:34 AM

To: Adam, Peter; Nelson, Bob; Lavagnino, Steve

Cc: Peter Candy; Douglas Smith

Subject: Otrcutt Homeless Shelter

Peter, Bob, Steve:

We have 44 homeowners in Stonegate, just a a block South of your
proposed Orcutt Homeless Shelter. How 1n the wotld can you place a
homeless shelter within a block of a new 44 home neighborhood ? Being
that Stonegate is made up of primarily retirees, they fear that the homeless
will spend their time in the Stonegate pocket park that is intended for
neighborhood children and the strong possibility of theft that is, on many
occasions, tied to the homeless.

- Their fears go on to watching their home values drop with the influence of a
homeless shelter. What can be done to |

stop this use 1n the charming character of Old Town Orcutt ? 'This in not
the location for a homeless shelter. Please gentlemen, we ask that you vote
to deny the permitting of this ill conceived use of 220 So First Street as a
shelter for the homeless, it just doesn't fit the neighborhood. Think about it,
Orcutt grammar and middle schools are just two blocks away. Homeless
men and young children do not mesh. The single and widowed ladies living
in Stonegate are fearful of a group of homeless men living just a block or two
from their homes. Again, please place your NO vote on the permitting of
this use.

Respectfully requested,

Stonegate Orcutt Venture, LLC

Tony Wells



